

WWGA Board Meeting May 2, 2023 Zoom meeting

Meeting Called to Order at 2:03 PM.

Attending: Pat Martzen, Debby Christian, Sheri Wiggett, Carol Earle, Cindy Denny, Sue Robelotto, Sally Elenitsky, Myra Einberg

Minutes of 4/4/2023 Board Meeting

- Sheri Wiggett moved to approve
- Cindy Denny seconded
- Minutes approved

Treasurer's Report - Sheri Wiggett

March

Beginning balance \$ 8,696.57 Ending balance \$13,751.12 Accrued expenses \$ 807.00

April

Beginning balance \$13,751.12 Ending balance \$14,828.12* Accrued expenses \$1,562.00

*includes \$7,853 play away funds

Handicap-Toni Mannix

No report

Major Tournaments -Cindy Denny

Spring Fling 3/18 - Spring fling was a fun success. Slight glitch in H/C on scorecards was remedied prior to award computation. Championship is scheduled for August 1,8 & 15.

Weekly Games - Jane Wortman

No report

Membership

The following ladies were nominated for WWGA Membership:

Kyoko Pizzo 4337 Marina City Drive E Tower #1045 Marina del Rey 90232



Cell:310-545-9015 kyokopizzo@gmail.com WWGA, LACWGA, WPLGA

Michelle Chavez
755 Legary Place
San Pedro 90732
Cell:310-779-7716
mchavezcsr@gmail.com
WWGA only

Sally Elenitsky moved to accept nominations Sheri Wiggett seconded Memberships approved

Rules - Diane Agualo
No report

Social - Carol Earle

Spring Fling went well. 37 ladies attended. The next social will be in August in conjunction with the Club Championship. Venue TBD.

There was a general discussion on raffles at luncheons. Historically the "Fall" (championship) luncheon has had an extensive raffle. In recent years that has not necessarily been the case, and there have been simpler raffles at the holiday luncheon. In general the board was in agreement on the following:

- Donated "promotional/logo" items were not generally well received
- Raffles generate <u>substantial</u> work for the organizer (additional volunteers are mandatory)
- Membership loves to win golf outings and restaurant GC, but most golf items are superfulous. We are all generally in "purge" modes and do not need more stuff.
- The monies generated are not necessarily needed; and unless we are raising funds for a particular cause raffles are not necessary
- When in possession of desirable prizes (golf, gift cards & the like) a door prize format for all in attendance is preferred.

OLD BUSINESS

Play Away - Cindy Denny

26 members registered; 12 members registered to play at Maderas GC – meeting the minimum requirement. Event schedule is being finalized.



Website - Debby Christian

The domain name: WWGA.net has been secured Developer will begin work on design and roll-out.

Good Will

There was a general discussion on the role of Good Will volunteer position vis-à-vis how she gets info and the belief that many (particularly the new) members do not know about this position. It was agreed that the Secretary would distribute an announcement clarifying:

- Who the good will volunteer is (Ruthie Cote), and her general responsibilities
- A request that all members share any information re: members who might benefit from a "greeting" from Good Will with Ruthie. (attached)

Starter

Dianne Liebenson shared with Pat Martzen that scheduling "first Tuesday," in which members can specify up to a foursome are problematic to schedule. General discussion followed. It was agreed that the option for first Tuesday would be unchanged at this time.

WWGA Emails

A board member brought forth a member's complaint that there are too may email addresses for submitting weekly scorecards. The member suggested one email box that those concerned could access for the information they needed to do their jobs. It was discussed that the implementation of generic emails for scorecard submission did not change the number of email recipients; but DID eliminate the need for the member to know who was doing the job that week (Toni or Nancy for H/C; Jane or Debby for game); thus making life easier for the members. At this time the board agreed: no change in procedure.

HIO-Sheri Wiggett

Sheri brought to the board's attention that there are insufficient funds to pay the next HIO. An announcement will be made soliciting members to refresh of the HIO Kitty with their voluntary \$5 "buy in." Deadline will be 5/19. (attached)

Next Meeting

- Board Meeting likely July. At this time there doesn't seem to be pressing issues for a June meeting. Pat will be O/T
- General Meeting June 20 location TBD (Any necessary business in May can be addressed at the Play Away)

<u>Adjourn</u>

Meeting was adjourned at 2:42 PM



Respectfully Submitted

Deborah Christian, Secretary

Attachments:

Good Will & HIO notification email

HIO flyer



Message from the WWGA Board

1 message

Deborah Christian <deborah.christian.3@gmail.com> Tue, May 2, 2023 at 4:40 PM Bcc: Deborah Christian < Deborah. Christian.3@gmail.com >, Sally Reinburg < sreinburg@verizon.net >, Sally Elenitsky <Elenitsky5@gmail.com>, Guylaine Brosmer <mgbrosmer@sbcglobal.net>, Jayne Geisler <jaynefg@aol.com>, Susan Wheeler <sassywheel@verizon.net>, Liza Theval <nlizak@hotmail.com>, Allison Kim <ALLISON2LA@yahoo.com>, laura cushing , Myra Einberg , Joyce Mussenden bonnie keady <bbkeady@gmail.com>, Val Pierce <vpierce9@gmail.com>, Linda Stevenson <sandytoes@beachforus.com>, Bridgette Morgan mailto:springerte.morgan@gmail.com, Toni Mannix <a href="mailto:springerte.morgan@gmailto:sprin <nancy.mandoky@gmail.com>, "Jones, Naomi" <nninlax@yahoo.com>, Pamela Stephens <pdsfrisco@gmail.com>, Barb Hornak <bkhornak@aol.com>, Patricia Kelty <appekuny@gmail.com>, Cindy Denny <caddenny@gmail.com>, Lynn Sasai <sasai1061@gmail.com>, Ruthie Cote <rbclark01@yahoo.com>, Mary Jo Zahyna <mjzahyna@gmail.com>, Leslie Nishihara <leslie@rsaac.com>, Crystal Nichols <crystal-nichols@att.net>, Marcie Pettigrew <marcie44@earthlink.net>, Monika Rogasch <monika4111@icloud.com>, Paula Sindberg <paula.tuwc@gmail.com>, Barbara Poprac <jpoprac@sbcglobal.net>, Heather Daims hgdaims@gmail.com, Mary Wagner hgdaims@gmailto:hgdaims@gma "Rader, Lou" <mybirdiebug1@gmail.com>, Lynn Brewer <Lynnmbrewer1@hotmail.com>, jan chorley <jansoprano@roadrunner.com>, Christine Bucklin <christine.bucklin@gmail.com>, Sandy Warner <barsan21@aol.com>, Sheri Wiggett <sheriw4@verizon.net>, Muriel Savikas <msavikas@aol.com>, "O'Donnell, Janet" <janetlodonnell@icloud.com>, Sue Robelotto <ten2golf@aol.com>, Mary Lou Giesler <marylougiesler@gmail.com>, Jane Wortman < jlwort@gmail.com>, Dallas Poffenroth < dallas.poffenroth@gmail.com>, Sue Borenstein < Xtanner@aol.com>, Kathy Gardner <aesoppen@aol.com>, Kathy Fabela <kstilfab@msn.com>, Ann DuPuy <ann.dupuy@gmail.com>, Dianne

Aguallo <daguallo@aol.com>, "Lockett, Carol" <cwLoc48@gmail.com>, Diane Liebenson <diane@liebgrp.com>, Lisa Young <ailur14@yahoo.com>, Valerie Schultz <valerielovetennis@gmail.com>, Pat Martzen pmartzen@gmail.com>, Therese

Ladies,

The WWGA board met this afternoon. It was requested that the following announcements be made to the general membership:

Cobar Sweeney <tscobar@aol.com>, Tomoko & Fred Gherardi <tomokosg@hotmail.com>, Anita Talbot

- 1- It is time to replenish the Hole-in-One Kitty. Participation in the HIO award is optional. A participant in the HIO Kitty who gets a HIO at Westchester during league play or at the WWGA Play Away will receive \$150. Since the funds have dropped below \$150 it is time to collect \$5 from participants. If you want to participate you need to submit \$5. PAST participation is NULL; you must re-up. Please do so no later than May 19. (see attached flyer)
- 2- Ruthie Cote is our "Good Will" volunteer. It is her responsibility to send get well, birthday, condolence or general greeting cards to our members who could use some good cheer. However, Ruthie can't possibly know everything being experienced by our members! (and some of you don't know about this volunteer position) So, if you feel someone could benefit from a connection from our club at large, please notify Ruthie. Cards are sent by regular mail, so if it needs to be sent to an address other than the one in our club directly please let Ruthie know that too.

Ruthie can be notified by email. rbclark01@yahoo.com

<atalbot9@verizon.net>, Eunice Chang <eunina5@gmail.com>

dc

Debby Christian Remember, it costs nothing to be kind.





The WWGA Hole-in-One Kitty needs to be replenished

If you wish to be eligible for the Hole-in-One award of \$150** you must pay \$5 into the kitty.

**HIO made at Westchester during league play or at the Play Away

Payments (deadline May 19, 2023):

Zelle - <u>WWGA19@gmail.com</u> \$5

Or

Mail \$5 check to Sheri Wiggett 3025 Thatcher Avenue Marina del Rey CA 90292